Teachers Experiencing the Antarctic and the Artic

Program Meeting at NSTA 2004
Friday April 2, 2004

Atlanta, GA

Introduction:


Updates from individual TEAs* about their success over the past year 

Item 1:


TEAs in the field



Dora Nelson 


Summer Transfer Workshop  

24 participants



Great success!



TEA activity requirement met



Shared lessons – 8 inquiry based activities in progress


TEA Mentoring



New Mentoring Resource Group Facilitator – Jason Petula



Estimated 12 TEAs are close to meeting their hours



TEAs expressed that there was less focus on hours and more on successes




TEAs are doing amazing things with their experiences


Sharing the TEA Model 


Representation at Education and Research Conferences

Including: NSTA Regional Meetings, NSTA National Meeting, Local District Meetings, Partners in Science, American Geophysical Union, Lunar and Planetary Science Conference, etc



TEA presentations have had more interest by conference attendees

Item 2:


TEA Regional Workshop – Taking it Local / Expanding the Community


 
Two workshops were held in the fall (WA facilitated by Kolb & IL facilitated by Trummel)

Three to be offered in spring of 04 (CO facilitated by Caldwell, CA facilitated by Rosenberger, TN facilitated by King)


Dena Rosenberger adds:



Requesting information to be brought by participants:



Two researchers speakers planning to attend



Inquiry specialist coming to work with teachers



Core’s tour



Behind-the-scenes at the aquarium



$100 stipend



22 expected/30 requested


Tina King adds:



Most difficult item was getting participants: targeted invitations


Goal is making connections with Foram Field Trip: developing inquiry based activities with teachers, students and museums


Applying the TEA experience to local sites and classroom 

Developing local polar learning communities

Item 3:


Future of TEA Program:



What is going to happen next?  

TEA is still in a transition year . . . and it’s looking brighter all the time.  Working actively with NSF.  Strong support coming in from OPP and EHR.  No field season will be offered.  Other avenues are available.  Focus on the TEA community and sharing the TEA experiences.  Funding will be available to help with continued community action and interaction.


Not a single proposal for a future TEA-like program was awarded.  The NSF requirements have changed in the last year.  Focus has shifted from educational enhancement to research.  


Discussion centered on following questions: How do we focus on the next year?  Keeping the community going?  What happens to sustainability to this community if there is no infrastructure?

Several TEAs asked about the funding structure of aspects of the program.   

Possible strategies for sustaining the TEA community generated during discussion:

TEA “Alumni” Association

Promote and Build Community at Regional Science Educators Associations

Website Maintenance
MRG calls
Seek Local Support

Locate other programs that send teachers out into the field

Integral Part of TEA: Having teachers in the field to follow

Links to grants, funding opportunities, resources, etc. (ex. NSTA)


TEA chat room via a common server


Identify TEAs that are willing/able to participate


Develop a listserv to provide continual updates

Clean up our active TEA list (emails)


Corporate Sponsors for funding 

Item 4:


Wayne Sukow asked the question how can this program sustain itself? 



J. Pennycook: Concern for the TEA community/reputation/keep TEA identity!  Expand to other fields. . . increase membership and research to other parts of the world.



S. Stevenoski:   TEA is continually evolving due the high caliber of the teachers who have participated. We have the starting place to be a mentor to other programs that are struggling to exist.  However, we have to (as a TEA community) need to stay strong and emotionally charged. . . . get other teachers to get on board!



G. Palo:   Spiritual experience that causes participants to dedicate themselves after the actual field experience.  TEA could evolve into variety of areas over the world; broaden our focus;  center on the ongoing research in the world and educational practice. 

W. Sukow:  it was a grand experiment.  His experience with TEA has shaped other programs.  From a project point-of-view, TEA has seeded many other projects.  Professional learning communities that develop via these kinds of programs is the commonality through all the funded projects that W. Sukow has helped.  We need to make use of TEAs that have dropped out or don’t participate anymore.  There has to be a way to get people back into the program.


E. Bergholz: Need a way to keep the personal involvement high.  To keep it meaningful.
Item 5:


Recognize individuals who have helped to make NSTA a success.



Tina and Bob King -  ECW gear



Susy Ellison – computer



Steve Stevenoski – LCD



K. Krysl recognized Marge, Arlyn and Stephanie

*J. Hollyfrield, E. Muhs, M. Cleckley, R. Ellwood, S. Ellison, L. Long, P. Jones, E. Berkholz, R. Trembley, J. Ryan, J. Pennycook, J. Petula, T. King, M. DeMello, K. Krysl, J. Nevins, S. Stevenoski, G. Palo, D. Rosenberger, S. Kolb

Also attended by W. Sukow, J. Madsen, A. Bruccoli, A. Metz, S. Shipp, M. Porter 

